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Dear Ms. Howland: 
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In this letter, Staff is recommending the approval of a temporary extension of a 
waiver of short-term debt for Pennichuck East Utility, Inc. (PEU or Company) that was 
previously approved by the Commission and expired on June 30, 2019. PEU's previous 
waiver of short-term debt was granted in Commission Order No. 25,820 (September 29, 
2015) in DW 15-288. 

On June 20, 2019, PEU filed a petition for a permanent waiver of the 10 percent 
limitation on PEU's short-term debt under NH Admin. Rule Puc 608.05. This filing was 
made contemporaneously with a petition seeking a temporary extension of the waiver of 
short-term debt previously granted by Commission Order No. 25,820. In that order, the 
Commission granted an increase in PEU' s short-term debt limit up to 18 percent of the 
Company's net fixed plant, until June 30, 2019. The temporary extension would be in 
effect until such time that PEU's permanent petition for waiver is ruled upon by the 
Commission. 

PEU states that if its request for a temporary extension is not granted, it will be in 
immediate violation of Puc 608.05. PEU avers that its request for extension serves the 
public interest and will not disrupt the orderly and efficient resolution of matters before 
the Commission because it would temporarily keep in place an order that has been 
functioning without issue for four years. Further, extending the order would allow the 
Commission, Staff, and the other parties in this case time to evaluate PEU's pending 
petition for permanent waiver of Puc 608.05, while allowing PEU to remain in 
compliance with the Commission's statutes, rules, and orders. 
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Staff recommends the Commission approve PEU's request for temporary 
extension of Commission Order No. 25,820. Staff agrees with the Company that PEU 
has been operating under the previous Commission order without issue for the past four 
years and that an extension of that order would not disrupt the orderly and efficient 
resolution of matters before the Commission. Further, approval of the temporary 
extension would keep PEU in compliance with Commission statutes, rules, and orders 
while the Company's permanent waiver request is reviewed and evaluated by the parties 
in this proceeding. 

Thank you for your attention and assistance with this matter. If you have any 
further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

cc: Service List 
(Electronic Only) 
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